Special Committee on Constitutional Affairs and Human Rights 

2006 will probably go down in the annals of the Bar Association as a year of no significance in the areas of constitutional affairs and human rights. 

There was no interpretation of the Basic Law by the Standing Committee of the National Peopleˇs Congress, no bruising public debate on the arithmetical or metaphysical mechanics of the Basic Law, and no controversy stirred up by a Court of Final Appeal judgment wrongly read by some quarters. 

The Special Committee on Constitutional Affairs and Human Rights, however, had some work to do. It studied the Interception of Communications and Surveillance Bill and, with the prompt and valuable assistance from Michael Blanchflower SC, the comparable regulatory regimes in a number of common law jurisdictions, and produced a substantial paper for the Bar to point out various conceptual and drafting errors to the Legislative Council and the Administration. It appears that the Administration did try to address some of the Barˇs concerns and objections in some of the Committee Stage Amendments. Whether these provisions fully and appropriately address the vital problems raised by the Bar will have to be left to judicial determination when the occasion arises. 

The second major undertaking of the Special Committee was also done between February and March 2006 when it was time to produce and submit for the benefit of the United Nations Human Rights Committee, the Barˇs views on the implementation of the International Covenant on Civil and Political Rights in Hong Kong in the last six years. Although the Bar did not send a representative to New York to speak to the committee members about its briefing paper, there are good grounds, from reading the concluding observations of the committee, that the Barˇs paper, having been drafted in concise terms and submitted in timeous fashion, provided members with a reliable source of information and comments from Hong Kong to engage with the Administration. 

The third major undertaking of the Special committee was in respect of an internal matter. This involved examining the judgment of Reyes J in Dr Kwong Kwok Hay v Medical Council of Hong Kong (HCAL 46/2006) and considering the implications (if any) of that judgment to the position of the Bar under the Code of Conduct in respect of the advertising/practice promotion and publicity of Members. The Bar Council received the Special Committeeˇs paper in December 2006. 

Members of the Special Committee also attended the Human Rights Forum of the Home Affairs Bureau to exchange views with the Administration and other NGOs. 

The next year will mark the completion of the first decade of ¨Hong Kong people ruling Hong Kong〃 under the principle of ¨One Country Two Systems〃 pursuant to the Basic Law. It will be a year of anniversaries and much clinking of glasses. Yet, there may be work to do in the midst of the celebrations. For example, there are Bills in the pipeline that might test juridical co-operation between the Mainland and the HKSAR and pending legal proceedings whose abstract question of interpretation might end up in Beijing, apart from the pages of the LHLR. 
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